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Every Sunday: Worship at 10 AM In person and
online.
Daily: Wesley Intercessory prayer at   7 am and 7
pm.
Bible Study: Wednesdays In-Person at 10AM and
Virtually at 7PM (Zoom link available on website
calendar)
Black History Month Prayer Breakfast: February
22nd, 9AM-11AM, Tickets: $50

Rev. Connelly: pastor2wanda@gmail.com
Pastor’s Office hours:
Wednesday and Friday, 10 am – 3 pm
Please call to make an appointment

2025 Theme 
2025: A Year of Miracles. 
By faith, we are soaring to new heights

wesleyumcphx@gmail.com

Wesley United Methodist Church

Facebook.com/WesleyUMCPhoenix

http://www.wesleyumcphoenix.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Wesleyumcphoenix
mailto:wesleyumcphx@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/@wumcphx
http://facebook.com/WesleyUMCPhoenix


For online giving, please download the
Tithe.ly app from the App store or Google
play store or scan the QR Link for
Wesley’s Tithe.ly account.

The Resiliency Center Online GivingOpen Wednesdays and Fridays

Food Bank
Wednesdays starting at 11 a.m. to
prepare & pack the food bags.
Distribution on Fridays, with an arrival
time of 12:30 to help prepare for the 1
p.m.

On-Site free access to the following:
Limited laundry
New & gently used clothing Items
Outdoor shower
Hygiene supplies
Water

You can now use Zelle to make your
donations. Add Wesley UMC as a
recipient in your banking app using this
email address
wesleyphxtreasurer@gmail.com. Or you
may also use this QR code to access Zelle



HAPPY NEW YEAR!
2025: A YEAR OF MIRACLES – SOARING TO NEW HEIGHTS IN CHRIST BY FAITH.
I believe this year will be full of miracles from God. Miracles are all around
us. I encourage you to be intentional about focusing your senses to
experience the miracles that surround you every day. Jesus’ ministry
magnifies miracles—from His first miracle of turning water into wine to His
last, raising Lazarus from the dead. Including all the miracles in between,
lives were changed. 

We, too, experience miracles. The first miracle we receive at the start of each
day is life on earth. The mere reality that we have opened our eyes today is a
miracle to be thankful for. I sincerely urge you to expect miracles to happen
all around you this year. Try God, and see! Malachi 3:10 says, “Test me in
this,” says the LORD Almighty, “and see if I will not throw open the
floodgates of heaven and pour out so much blessing that there will not be
room enough to store it.” Miracles show God's glory and grace. Jesus is the
source of our abundance.

In 2025, Wesley will be celebrating eighty years of ministry. We are choosing
to embrace miracles as we strive to raise $80,000 in honor of our 80th
anniversary. Your participation in this effort is greatly appreciated. As we
enter Black History Month, we will take the opportunity to delve into the
history of Wesley UMC and the families that have paved the way for us to be
here today, doing ministry at Wesley UMC. We will end the month with a
blast at our Black History Month Prayer Breakfast.

God has so much in store for each of us. I pray that you will embrace it all
with expectant hearts. “Now to Him who is able to do exceedingly
abundantly above all that we ask or think, according to the power that works
in us.” — Ephesians 3:20. Go forth into the day with your heart open to the
miracles happening all around you.



Wesley is proud to announce its continued support for mothers in South
Phoenix through an exciting partnership with Family Tree Healthcare.
Together, we are committed to uplifting moms and caregivers in our
community.
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In the fateful year of 1945, amidst the echoes of a world at war, Wesley United
Methodist Church emerged as a beacon of hope and community in Phoenix, Arizona. It
was a time when the indomitable Chaplain Allen L. Johnson, a decorated veteran and
stalwart of the Army's 92nd Infantry Division, answered a divine call to nurture a new
congregation.

Under Chaplain Johnson's visionary leadership, Wesley Episcopal Church was officially
born on December 23, 1945, with a modest yet steadfast assembly of ten pioneers.
Their names echoed through the corridors of history: D. F. Benson, Emma Gardner,
O'Neal Gross, R. G. Johnson, Hattie Scott, Walter Scott, N. E. Swinton, Rosa Swinton,
Grace Towns, and John W. McClinton.

From these humble beginnings sprang forth a flourishing community. By February 1946,
the membership had swelled to 29, prompting the acquisition of larger quarters and
the inauguration of morning services. Such was the irresistible momentum of faith and
fellowship that by June 1946, 38 souls had found sanctuary within Wesley's nurturing
embrace.

The inaugural year of Wesley witnessed milestones that resonated far beyond its walls.
In December 1946, the congregation celebrated its first anniversary by moving into a
bespoke sanctuary, a refurbished dwelling pulsating with the fervor of its burgeoning
community. By year's end in 1947, the membership had burgeoned to 90, testament to
the steadfast commitment and unwavering resolve of its faithful.

As Wesley's footprint expanded, so too did its ambitions. The pivotal gift of a prime
property at East Washington and North 18th Streets by the Conference Board of
Missions ignited ambitious plans for a new edifice. A fundraising campaign, marked by
the purchase of every brick with hopeful contributions, epitomized the collective spirit
propelling Wesley forward.

On April 9, 1948, sealed bids heralded the dawn of construction for the grand Wesley
Church, embodying the dreams and aspirations of its community. Guided by Reverend
Allen L. Johnson and an illustrious roster of leaders, including W. B. Scott, Bishop Martin,
and Morris Ward, Wesley's steadfast journey continued to unfold.

The passing years ushered new chapters and custodians of Wesley's sacred mission.
Reverends T. R. Albert, William H. Stevens, Charles F. Harlins, Rollins Winslow, and Ennis
Whaley each left an indelible mark, enriching the tapestry of Wesley's narrative with
their visionary stewardship and unwavering commitment.



Under Reverend Whaley's auspices, the dawn of a new sanctuary on East Southern
marked a watershed moment, a testament to Wesley's enduring spirit and burgeoning
influence. The installation of stained glass windows in May 1970 illuminated Wesley's
commitment to spiritual splendor and community enrichment.

Reverend Richard Joseph Parker's tenure brought renewed collaboration and
fellowship, epitomized by combined worship services with neighboring congregations.
Reverend Emory Taylor's stewardship further expanded Wesley's reach through
innovative community projects and cultural endeavors, culminating in a memorable
Bicentennial celebration in 1976.

Throughout the decades, Wesley United Methodist Church remained steadfast in its
commitment to spiritual growth and community service. Under the visionary leadership
of Reverends Franklin Jamison, Dennis Hutson, Harold Palmer, and Alexander M. Mason,
Wesley continued to evolve, embracing new generations and innovative programs that
nurtured faith, fellowship, and cultural enrichment.

Today, Wesley United Methodist Church stands as a testament to resilience and
community spirit, a sanctuary where generations past, present, and future find solace,
strength, and inspiration amidst the ebbs and flows of life's journey.


